Mr. W. R. Whitzel, Superintendent, Cherryvale Public Schools, Cherryvale, Kansas.

Dear Mr. Whitzel:

I have received your note of the 11th instant, and frankly, I am in a quandary about the transportation problem. It would be difficult to get to Cherryvale on the train without losing too much time from my duties here and the gasoline rationing will prohibit driving my car.

We have our first basketball game here on December 1st, between the varsity and freshmen, and we are playing Jack Gardner's Naval Aviation School team on the 5th. I am having to hold all basketball practice at night because of the crowded schedule during the day.

I am just wondering what you think would be best under the circumstances. When I told you I would come I had, of course, planned to drive to Cherryvale. I have just been talking to Mr. Vic Hurt, Assistant Coach of the varsity football team, and he tells me he has to go to Parsons some time after the football season is over. I am not endeavoring to pick a speaker for you, but the thought occurred to me that Mr. Hurt might be able to work this in on his other trip.

I shall be glad to have you write me your suggestions.

Very sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA: AH